Minutes of September 21, 2010 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: Milton Fistel, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Masone
Next Meeting: Thursday, October 14, 2010 at 7 pm. Location TBA. 
Planning Board Hearing on Green Community Act Zoning Changes: October 18th at 7pm in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room.

Town Meeting: October 19, 2010 at 7:30 at Swampscott High School.
Energy Services Contract (ESCO) Update:  Contract has been signed and work will begin in October. The installation of the new boiler at Clarke School will be postponed until after the heating season has passed. Also, the cogeneration project at the high school has a long lead time and will not be completed until the spring. This combined heat and power project will provide electricity from natural gas; the waste heat from the electricity generation will heat the school.
Victoria raised the issue of how to handle the Alternative Energy Credits (AECs) associated with the cogeneration project. We own these credits and the cogeneration contractor (Groom Energy) has offered to take the AECs in return for giving us a substantial discount on the cogen unit. The issue is whether a $30,000 (+/-) discount is more attractive than the cash the AECs would bring annually for the 20-25 year life of the unit. Committee agreed that Victoria would continue to try to get advice on this from DOER; Groom Energy has also offered to provide a presentation on AECs. 
Massachusetts Climate Action Network:  We had planned to vote at this meeting on whether or not to join MCAN but, lacking a quorum, we tabled the issue until next time.

Town Meeting Preparation: The October 19th TM will bring four articles to vote that are necessary for Swampscott to become a Green Community and thus access energy-related grant money. To ensure a quorum at the October 19th Town Meeting (163 members), we discussed writing a Letter to the Editor and an Energy Miser Article, and meeting again several days before TM to brainstorm further. We also volunteered Neal Duffy (in absentia) to prepare a few power point slides for TM. Tara will contact Andrew Maylor to verify the amount of grant money we might expect if we successfully become a Green Community.

Potential Green Communities Act Grant Ideas:  We agreed that we need to offer specific ideas to TM voters. Some ideas are: buydown of ESCO contract (focusing on cogeneration); purchase of unfunded “Phase II” ESCO items; and payment (outside of the ESCO process) for energy-efficiency items called out by the ESCO audit. Victoria will check with DOER on what would qualify and what would be viewed most favorably. Tara will check with Ed Cronin on possible School Department grant needs. 

October is Energy Awareness Month: Tara will contact Andrew Maylor and Ed Cronin to see if they will send town employees a brief email (she will provide sample text) asking them to conserve energy. 
